
 
 
 
 

                                     
 

 

COMPANHIA DE SANEAMENTO DO PARANÁ 

CVM REGISTRY No. 01862-7         CNPJ No. 76.484.013/0001-45 

 
MATERIAL FACT 

 
Companhia de Saneamento do Paraná (“Sanepar”), (“Company”), in 

compliance with the provisions of CVM instructions and in addition to the Notice 

to the Market of March, 28, 2022, hereby advises its shareholders, investors and 

the market at large that it was approved, on this date, at the General Meetings of 

the Paraná Water and Sewage Microregions (MRAE-1, MRAE-2 and MRAE-3), 

the inclusion, in the contractual amendments to the Concession/Program 

Contracts, of the goals provided for in article 11 -B of Federal Law No. 

11,445/2007, assigned by Federal Law No. 14,026/2020, and other relevant 

subjects. 

 

Also, in addition to the Material Fact of March 28, 2022, Sanepar informs that it 

has forwarded to the Paraná Regulatory Agency for Delegated Public Services 

(“Agência Reguladora de Serviços Públicos Delegados do Paraná”), (“AGEPAR”) 

a Request for Reconsideration of the deliberation of AGEPAR’s Board of 

Directors regarding the decision on the administrative appeal of the proof of the 

Company's economic and financial capacity, in relation to the 21 municipalities 

not certified. Said request will be considered by AGEPAR at its Extraordinary 

Meeting No. 012/2022 convened for March 31, 2022. 

 

 

Curitiba, March 30th, 2022. 
 

  
Abel Demetrio 

Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

This is a free translation for informative purposes only, without any legal validity. The original text in Portuguese is the only 
legal version and must be consulted in order to elucidate any doubts or conflicts. 


